LONDON GROVE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 2026 BUDGET WORK SESSION MEETING MINUTES September 9, 2024–6:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: STAFF PRESENT:

Stephen Zurl Ken Battin, Township Manager

Megan Mraz Dawn Maciejczyk, Assistant Township Manager

David Connors Shane Kinsey, Director of Public Works

Christina Fanning Brian Elwood, Director of Codes and Life Safety

Tim Shannon, Fire Marshal Tracy Kellett, Treasurer

Rain Catoia, Township Secretary

Nate Hughes, Public Works Superintendent

Chris Newdeck, Inniscrone Grounds Superintendent Chris Ward, Inniscrone Clubhouse Superintendent

1 Guest

CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Zurl opened the 2026 Budget Work Session at 6:02 p.m. Mr. Battin explained that the Draft 2026 Budget is being presented. At this point the Proposed Draft is not in balance and needs to be reviewed and discussed. The Township Departments presented the requested items for their Budgets and gave reasoning for the additional monies. The General Budget does not balance due to the increase request for the West Grove Fire Company. There were many questions and discussions between the Board Members. It was decided that Mr. Battin would request some additional information from the West Grove Fire House and request a zoom meeting with the surrounding townships to discuss the increase.

Mr. Zurl closed the work session at 7:59 p.m The Board of Supervisors broke into an executive session.

Respectfully submitted,

LaRain Catoia Township Secretary